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THE BREVET CLUB (CANTERBURY) Inc
CANTERBURY’S CLUB FOR AIRCREW

C/- AIRFORCE MUSEUM OF NEW ZEALAND, PRIVATE BAG 4739, CHRISTCHURCH 8042
October - November 2022 NEWSLETTER
COMMITTEE
            President:			Kevin Jones 			0274 717565
            Vice President:			Graeme Thomson		021 633 181
            Secretary:			Graeme Thomson		021 633 181
            Treasurer:			Peter Foster			0275566893
                        
                      Graham Bethell               (03) 318 1929          Dave Soper     325 7772
                      John Lay                                      3410418           Keith Jolly       351 3399                 
Honorary Padre:  The Very Reverend Michael H Brown 377 7275
CLUB PROGRAMME   to January 2023
Make a note in your diary, the events in red are changes to the last newsletter	
Tuesday	11 October		Committee Meeting				1230
Tuesday	11 October		Club Social Afternoon      Club Lounge		1330
Tuesday	25 October		Club Social Afternoon      Club Lounge		1330
Tuesday	8   November		Club Luncheon                   Club Lounge		1230 for 1300
Tuesday	22 November		Club Social Afternoon      Club Lounge		1330
Tuesday	6   December		Committee Meeting				1230
Tuesday	6   December		Club Social Afternoon      Club Lounge		1330
Wednesday	21 December		Christmas Luncheon        Club Lounge		1230 for 1300
					This lunch and social being the final event for 2022
Tuesday	17 January 2023	Club Social Afternoon      Club Lounge		1330

From the Flight Deck

I am sure that all members who attended our last Club lunch (13 September) will have noted that there was a marked deterioration in the standard of both food and service when compared to previous events.  In my view the only good aspect of the day was the company.
I wrote to Pulp Kitchen Caterers after the lunch, pointing out the concerns that I and others had and expressed my disappointment at the deterioration that had occurred over time.  The response was immediate.  The manager spoke at length with me and promised a major review and extensive staff training.  I have been assured that there will be major changes and improvements before our next lunch.
You will note from the social programme that the date for our next lunch has moved to 8 November (from 25 October).  This is to get around problems with catering around the Labour Day holiday.  I look forward to seeing a good turnout.
Reminder – I need to know by 4 November if you intend coming.  Cancellations after this time will still be charged.
I have also changed our final Club day and lunch for the year to Wednesday 21 December.
Annual Subscriptions for 2022/23 were set at $25.00 at our AGM in July and became due and payable by 31 August.  If they are not paid by 30 November the subscription will be subject to a 100% penalty.  For several years now we have relied on the newsletter to advise that subs are due (instead of an invoice), so please take this as a reminder.  Make sure that your name is included with your internet  banking to the Brevet Club account 030802-0585688-00.
The restrictions imposed for the response to Covid19 have at long last been lifted so let’s be POSITIVE and get back to normal life as quickly as possible.
Keep smiling.
Kevin J.

XXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXX

Paul, our Website designer provided us with the following:

From: Paul Swafford
Sent: 15 June 2022 08:21
To: bbmfofficial@outlook.com
Subject: More information on KIWI III
 Hello there, I have seen several aerial videos of the Jubilee flypast. One aircraft in particular stood out - that carried the Kiwi III insignia on its cockpit.
Do you have any further information regarding the pilot and history of this aircraft?
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I am in the midst of building a website for the Brevet Club in Canterbury, New Zealand.
The members are of ex flying service personnel from commonwealth air forces.
They would be most interested to know the story behind this particular part of the most excellent show.
Many thanks in advance
 Paul Swafford 

	Subject: 
	RE: More information on KIWI III

	Date: 
	Fri, 17 Jun 2022 10:26:12 +0000

	From: 
	BBMF Official <BBMFOfficial@outlook.com>

	To: 
	Paul Swafford <paul@computersatwork.co.nz>



Good morning Paul, 
 
Thank you for your email and enquiry. Please see below some information on the aircraft that I hope you will find useful;
 
Spitfire Mk IIa P7350, built in 1940, was the fourteenth of 11,939 Spitfires constructed at the Castle Bromwich ‘Shadow’ factory.
On 25 October 1940, whilst being flown by Polish pilot Ludwik Martel, P7350 was shot by a German Bf109. A cannon shell punched a large hole in the port wing and Martel was wounded by shrapnel in the left side of his body and legs. Despite his injuries, Martel managed to fly the aircraft down through 16,000 feet of thick cloud, in pain and fighting to stay conscious, to force land in a field near Hastings.
The Spitfire’s next operational unit was No 616 (County of South Yorkshire) Sqn (AuxAF), based at Tangmere, to which it was issued on 18 March 1941. Then on 10 April it was transferred to No 64 Sqn at Hornchurch. With these units P7350 flew on fighter sweeps over occupied Europe as Fighter Command went on the offensive during 1941. 
With higher-performance, better-armed versions of the Spitfire now available, the time had come to withdraw the Mk II Spitfires from operational flying and, on 27 April 1942, P7350 was issued to the Central Gunnery School at Sutton Bridge, near Kings Lynn. After further service with training units, P7350 was put in storage in 1944.
The making of the movie ‘Battle of Britain’ saw P7350 emerge from 20 years of dormancy when it was selected to fly in the film. After filming for the movie was complete, P7350 was allocated to the Battle of Britain Flight, being flown to the Flight’s base at RAF Coltishall by Sqn Ldr Tim Mills on 5 November 1968.
This famous old Spitfire has served with the BBMF ever since, the only airworthy Spitfire from the Battle of Britain, a much-admired survivor and precious artifact of British aviation history and of the RAF’s wartime heritage.
P7350 currently represents 54 Sqn Spitfire Mk 1 R6895, ‘KL-B’, “KIWI III”, the personal aircraft of New Zealander Al Deere from 10 Jul 1940 (the official start of the Battle of Britain) until 31 August, when, after being bombed on take-off from Hornchurch, Al Deere crashed upside down. He survived, but ‘Kiwi III’ didn’t!    
 
Please let us know when your website is published – we will have to take a look! 😊
 
Kind regards, 
Paris
 
Paris Pratley-Gomez | Public Relations Officer | Battle of Britain Memorial Flight 
 
A lighter BOB anecdote:  A typical Londoner was asked how he managed to remain so calm during the V1 bombing raids.
“I see it like this. It must take the Germans a lot of trouble to make the bloody things, and then they have to get them into those pits and up into the air, and it is quite a long way from France to London, and if they do get to London, they still have to get to Hackney.  And even then, it isn’t everyone who can find 37 Bulstrode Road, and even if they do it’s ten-to-one I’m in the pub!”

XXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXX

Hopeful Progress with the Memorial Avenue Arches

From The Star early September our Vice President/Secretary is quoted on page 7:

Bid to Honour War Icon Shot Down
A campaign to rename the Memorial Ave Gateway Bridge after the New Zealander who coordinated London’s air defences during World War 2’s Battle of Britain have been grounded until a new mayor has been elected.
The Canterbury Brevet Club wants the $112 million overpass at the intersection of Memorial Ave and Russley Rd to honour Air Marshall Sir Keith Park, who was knighted in 1942 for his role in the defence of Malta.
He also played a pivotal role in thwarting the German Luftwaffe during the Battle of Britain.
Attempts to enlist support for an application to Waka Kotahi NZ Transport Agency has had some success, although not at local government level.
While the Wigram based Airforce Museum of New Zealand, the Royal New Zealand Air Force Association and the Royal New Zealand Returned Services Association had pledged support, the club was rebuffed by outgoing mayor Lianne Dalziel and Environment Canterbury.
“We’re waiting until after the election (on October 8) to have another go at the council before we look at submitting to NZTA,” said Brevet Club secretary Graeme Thomson.
He met with city council staff who said Dalziel was not in favour of the proposal because Park, who died aged 85 in 1975, was not from Christchurch. The overpass also already had a name.
“The mayor didn’t like the fact he wasn’t from Christchurch area, so why is there a street named after him then?” Thomson said, referring to Sir Keith Park Place in Harewood, near the airport.
He said the club was pondering several options to memorialise the airman, including naming the stretch of road the Sir Keith Park Flyover.
“We don’t want to emblazon it with a name, just have a plaque similar to ones at the top and bottom end of Memorial Ave so it all links in together,” Thomson said.
ECan chief executive Stephanie Rixecker will be lobbied for support after Ecan provided a short, vague explanation.
“The letter they came back with was extremely brief. It said: “We cannot support in the meantime”, there was no reason at all,” said Thomson.
“It won’t stop us making an application in the end, but it would be much nicer to have support from the on the way through.”
He said Ngai Tahu representatives would also be approached.
Dalziel told The Star the Brevet Club’s proposal to rename the airport gateway was referred the Waimaero Fendalton-Waimairi-Harewood Community Board for discussion.  There was no recommendation to take it further.
“In early July, council staff spoke with the club about council support for their renaming proposal,” said Dalziel.
“Council staff suggested to the club that they discuss this with Ngai Tuahuriri in the first instance before any decision to support the proposal could be made.  Staff also advised the club that while it was acknowledged that Sir Keith was a very distinguished New Zealander, I felt he didn’t seem to have a personal connection to the city in terms of the gateway overpass.”

XXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXX

Let’s not take ourselves too seriously:

                           Did you vote?                                                                           Something stewpid!
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[bookmark: _GoBack]Thanks to Alby in his convalescence for a closing note: Get well soon Alby
Man walks into a bar, only customer was a gorgeous blond, so he did the decent thing and offered to buy her a drink.  He asked her what she did and what brought her to his part of the world.  She replied that she was the International President for Nymphomaniacs and she was trying to find the worlds best lovers.  Woo Hoo he thought.  So, who are the best so far he asked.  She said North American men were by far the best.  He was amazed and had to know who came next, and she said Jewish men were a close second.  They continued to enjoy each other’s company and she said that he had been so kind might she know his name?  Yes, he said, I am Hiawatha Goldstein! 


Keith Jolly, Editor
                                 The Price of Freedom is Eternal Vigilance
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